Ref No: OOEHS / Cir / 05/ 2021-22

August 26, 2021

## Circular to Parents: Update on Vaccination / PCR guidelines - On Campus learners

Dear Parents,

Greetings!

Please find below the revised ministry guidelines regarding Vaccination and PCR for students

- During the first month (September), it is compulsory for all students including vaccine recipients to take the PCR test every two weeks and present the test result to the class teacher.
- From the month of October:
  - Students above 12 years who have taken the vaccination should take the PCR test once a month.
  - Students above 12 years who have not taken the vaccination should take the PCR test every week.
  - Students under the age of 12 who have not taken the vaccination should take a PCR test once a month.
  - Students under the age of 12 who have taken the vaccination need not take the PCR test.

All PCR test results should be submitted to the class teacher.

أولياء الامور الأعزاء,

تحية طيبة وبعدر

يرجى الاطلاع أدناه على إرشادات الوزارة فيما يتعلق بالتطعيم و PCR ومسحة الانف للطلاب

- خلال الشهر الأول (سبتمبر) ، يجب على جميع الطلاب
  بما في ذلك متلقي اللقاح إجراء اختبار PCR كل أسبوعين
  وتقديم نتيجة الاختبار إلى معلم الفصل.
  - · من شهر أكتوبر:
- يجب على الطلاب الذين تزيد أعمارهم عن 12 عامًا والذين تلقوا التطعيم إجراء اختبار PCR مرة واحدة في الشهر.
- يجب على الطلاب الذين تزيد أعمارهم عن 12 عامًا والذين لم يتلقوا التطعيم إجراء اختبار PCR كل أسبوع.
- يجب على الطلاب الذين تقل أعمارهم عن 12 عامًا والذين لم يأخذوا التطعيم إجراء اختبار PCR مرة واحدة في الشهر.
- لا يحتاج الطلاب الذين تقل أعمارهم عن 12 عامًا والذين تلقوا التطعيم إلى إجراء اختبار PCR

يجب تقديم جميع نتائج اختبار PCR إلى مدرس الفصل.

وتفضلو مع فائق الاحترام والتقدير،

مديرة المدرسة

Thanks and Regards,

Principal

